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Summary:
The Department of Vermont Health Access (DVHA) continues to work on a new version of HCAR
9.103, Non-Licensed and Non-Certified (NLNC) providers can continue to provide clinical services
under the extension until 12/31/25 in accordance with HCAR 9.103 and all other relevant manuals
and rules. To take advantage of the extension and submit new claims for pro-bono services
provided by NLNC providers under Supervised Billing:
- For dates of service within the last 180 days, claims may now be submitted electronically to
Gainwell following correct coding. 
- For dates of service between the last 180-365 days, PLEASE REACH OUT TO YOUR
GAINWELL PROVIDER REPRESENTATIVE. 
DVHA requires that all new claims for pro-bono services provided by a NLNC provider be submitted
and received by Gainwell within one year from the date of service or by May 1, 2024, whichever
comes first.


